Stanton Township Board Meeting
October 17, 2023
Attending: Chair Ken Burns, Vice Chair Karen Slininger, Supervisor Bob Benson, Treasurer Mary Lundell, Road Manager Dan Lundell, Andy Hines, Erin Hines and Ty Bergan.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited. He called reveal any conflicts of interest.  There were none. 

Review of Agenda: Mary Lundell request discussion on microphone use and phishing be added to new business. She also requested to be added to the Public to Speak
Approval of Minutes from September 19, 2023: Corrections to be made: 

· Tom Kurtz was not in attendance at this meeting. 

· In the second paragraph under Public to Speak.  It should read ‘properties zoned A-2,’ not ‘A-1; 

· Under New Business #2 -Should Read: Ken Burns submitted a document commenting on the subject of Bill Hoyt’s formal resignation from the Planning Commission. Karen Slininger indicated the comments regarding the current discussion would be reserved for the October Town Board Meeting.

· Under Reports of Meetings/Trainings Attended:  Ken would like this added to his report on the LRIP Webinar: ‘The state application process from 2021 can be used with updates. The federal process seems to be very complicated.’

· Correction on the 2nd paragraph of that section: remove ‘local resident and’ from the final sentence. 

Bob Benson made a motion to approve the minutes with the above corrections. Seconded by Ken Burns. Motion passed with all present voting aye. 

Public to Speak
Mary Lundell commented on Ken Burn’s document that was read at last month’s meeting regarding Bill Hoyt’s resignation from the Planning Commission.  She voiced her opinion on the subject.

Zoning Requests  

Andy Hines, 31074 55th Avenue Way, requested a zoning certificate for construction of an accessory building.  Motion was made by Bob Benson to approve, seconded by Ken Burns.  Motion passed with all present voting aye.

Ty Bergan, 5881 324th St, a zoning certificate for an attached garage to his residence. The existing attached garage would be removed and replaced with a new one. Karen Slininger made a motion to approve, seconded by Bob Benson. Motion passed with all present voting aye. 

Clerks Report: None

Treasurer’s Report: 

Mary Lundell recited the townships receipts and disbursements, September 2023. She reported Northfield Township paid their share of the maintenance cost of Goodhue Ave as per agreement. Karen Slininger made a motion to approve the treasure’s report, seconded by Bob Benson. Motion passed with all present voting aye.

Building Report: 

Karen Slininger reported the new entry rugs have arrived.  Ken Burns purchased a file folder rack and file folders. Bob Benson reported the shelving unit in the back room will need to be emptied before attempting to move it for electrical work.  Ken Burns made a motion to approve the building report, seconded by Bob Benson.  Motion passed with all present voting aye.
Road Report:

Dan Lundell reported the chloride has been applied to Sciota Trail West and 2nd Ave for the Christmas Tree Farm. 

 Ken Burns reported he has been in communication with the company regarding the chemical spill off 330th. 

Ken Burns spoke with owners of the private drive on Oxford Hills with the cement approach to have them remove 2ft of it where it meets the township road.  Not yet completed.  The owners will be contacted again. 

There are pipeline construction signs in the Woodland Heights area.  Bob Benson will investigate whether this is on private property or township property. 
Dan Lundell and Bob Benson visited Belle Creek Township.  They have a process to apply gravel to their roads earlier in the spring using special grader skids.  They felt this would be worth a try in Stanton Township.  Bob made a motion for Dan to purchase these skids at cost not to exceed $2,000.  Seconded by Karen Slininger. Motion passed with all present voting ayes. 
Karen Slininger reported Steve Lorentz contacted her regarding how the grader clips the end of his driveway causing potential erosion.  It was noted that his driveway rises up from the roadway without the recommended downward slope at the point of contact with the township road. Bob Benson will visit with him this week about potentially needing to rework the end of his drive. 

Ken Burns made a motion to approve the Road Report. Seconded by Bob Benson.  Motion passed with all present voting aye. 

Old  Business:
Karen Slininger reported she and Cheryle purchased an all in one printer, a docking station, keyboard, monitor for the office and a new battery for her laptop computer at Micro Center in St Louis Park.  Mary and Karen will plan a day before year end to get a printer and laptop for the treasurer. 
The new snow and ice removal policy was reviewed. Ken Burns made a motion to adopt this resolution. Seconded by Bob Benson. Motion passed with all present voting aye.  Bob Benson made a motion to rescind all previous snow plowing policies.  Seconded by Ken Burns, Motion passed with all present voting aye.

The part-time snow plow operator employment ad has been place with the CF Beacon.  Karen Slininger reported she has also posted it on a couple of Facebook pages. 

The Request for Variance Worksheet was reviewed. The planning commission is to complete this form for all variance requests. It will then be included in the board packets along with the requests. A motion was made by Bob Benson to approve, seconded by Ken Burns. Motion carried with all present voting aye

Planning Commission Items:

· Ken Burns reported the October planning commission meeting went well.  No Comprehensive review was submitted. 

· Mary Lundell requested the planning commission receive a preliminary list of requests that will be presented at the meeting by the Thurs evening prior to the meeting, thus allowing more time for pre-meeting research.  It is understood there may still be last minute requests and walk ins, but they could then be more prepared for those that do plan ahead.  The Board agreed this would not have to be a complete agenda, just an emailed list would be sufficient. 

· Mary Lundell commented that the joint meeting with the board was very beneficial.  Suggested holding another. 

· Discussion on allowing residents in input during a planning commission meeting was held. Pros and cons of each were noted.  The Planning Commission needs to made a decision on how they want to conduct their meetings and then be consistent with it. 
Bob Benson made a motion that 37th Ave Way remain a public road from 310th St north to the private yard and Stanton township will provide maintenance on this road once every 5 years with no snowplowing services.  Karen Slininger seconded this motion.  Ken Burns abstained. Motion carried. 

New Business:

A short meeting was scheduled for check signing duties for Thurs at 5:30 pm. 
Mary Lundell made a request for everyone to sit closer to their microphones while speaking as the recording are sometimes not clear.

Mary Lundell reported on a suspicious email she received. It was requesting funds be sent to Cheryl for township purchases, was found to be a phishing scam. Reminder to all to be extra careful.

Bob requested permission to contact Troy Gilchrist to discuss issues along Lake Byllesby. Permission granted.

Ordinance Review: None

Upcoming Meetings: 

Township Tuesday Conference Calls 

LRIP Request – Deadline soon.  Ken will get completed and submitted. 

Reports of Meetings/ Trainings Attended

Mary reported good information shared at MAT Conference Calls. 
Mail: Motion was made by Ken Burns to open the mail, seconded by Bob Benson, motion carried with all present voting aye, 

Approve Claims:  Ken Burns made a motion to approve claims seconded by Bob Benson. Motion carried with  all present voting aye. 

Adjourn: Ken Burns made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:23 pm. Seconded by Bob Benson. Motion carried with all present voting aye. 

Respectifully Submitted

Karen L. Slininger

Stanton Township Vice Chair

